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Dear Parents and carers, 

 

It has certainly been a very eventful half term, with burst pipes disrupting the start, 
a very successful set of mock examinations for Year 11, 12 and 13, a brilliant week 
of girlsΩ PE and sports as we hosted This Girl Can, and finally our Silver Duke of 
Edinburgh students on expedition this week. 

As usual there have been a host of other activities available for our students, and I 
hope you enjoy reading about them in this newsletter. 

I hope you all have a good break over Easter, and that students sitting exams in the 
Summer make the most of the time for revision. 

I look forward to seeing you all again on April 16th. Happy Easter to you all! 

 

With very best wishes, 

 
 

 

Mr A Ward 

IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 
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Last term was a particularly busy one for the house team, planning and preparing for the Performing Arts 

Championships which took place on the last day of term. Congratulations to all involved in the event and to all 

students for their hard work in achieving Epraise pointΩs last half-term.  
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There was a fantastic effort last half-term from all students with huge 

amounts of points gained each week. The top 5 students at the end of term 

were as follows: 

Elizabeth W (9MGL) 

Sam B (9SHB) 

Kacper W (9CMO) 

Habiba I (9CMO) 

Joshua W (9ACA) 

Congratulations to these 5 students and to ф/ah who were the winning tutor group from last half-term.  
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Students worked really hard last half-term practicing for the Performing Arts Championships. This gave each 

house the opportunity to show off their talent in drama, singing and musical performance. Each house performed 

a scene from the John Godber play ΨBouncersΩΣ which was excellent and saw the students perform the trials and 

tribulations of a night on the tiles from the point of view of the men on the door. The battle of the bands 

performances saw Kinver performing ΨMr BrightsideΩΣ Bredon with ΨWe Will Rock YouΩ and Malvern finished it off 

with ΨSummer of сфΩΦ Finally, the group song performances saw Kinver with ΨThis is GospelΩΣ Malvern with ΨStand 

by MeΩ and Bredon with a medley of ΨHavana, Starships and DynamiteΩΦ Overall, the performances were fantastic 

and the three judges (Dave Wilkins MBE, Gina Jenkins and Nick Roberts) had great difficulty in coming to a 

decision on who would come out victorious. Finally, in amongst the confetti, Kinver were announced as the 

winners of the 2018 Performing Arts Championships. Well done to all students involved and a special thank you 

to all of those staff involved that help to make it happen. 
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Trinity High School in Redditch was recently awarded £1,000 by cereal company 
KelloggΩs to enhance their breakfast club. 

Trinity High School was one of many schools throughout the United Kingdom 
that was selected to receive the breakfast boost.  
 
Breakfast clubs help with everything from attendance and attainment to 
alleviating hunger and providing pre-school care. According to KelloggΩs most 
recent report, 68 percent of teachers believe pupils would struggle to 
concentrate in class without their breakfast club.  

Mr Ward, Headteacher said: άWe are so grateful to receive this generous donation.  These resources will help us 
to provide our breakfast club service for our children and their families, thanks to the support from KelloggΩs.έ  

Kate Prince, Corporate Social Responsibility manager, at KelloggΩs, said άWe believe all children should have the 
opportunity to start the day with breakfast, but equipment and resources can be just as important to clubs as the 
food itself. WeΩre proud to be able to support so many schools across the UK with this essential funding.  

KelloggΩs has supported breakfast clubs since 1998 and currently has around 3000 schools signed up to its 
network, offering them a range of resources and provisions to help them operate sustainable and effective 
breakfast clubs. Schools across the UK can apply for funding for their club as part of the KelloggΩs Breakfast Club 
Programme.  
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On Wednesday 14th February, the group of Year 9 students preparing for the άMagistrateΩs Mock Trial 
Competitionέ went on a visit to Redditch MagistrateΩs Court.  We saw a variety of different cases, some seemed 
important and others not so important, but nonetheless they were all interesting.  We witnessed applications for 

warrants to access houses as well as prisoners who were brought up 
from the cells for their initial hearings.  The judges took time to 
explain to us what was going on.  Whilst observing the cases we 
learnt little by little about each key role in the court. 

Lucy - 9CMO  
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We had a very frosty start to this half term and to make up for the cold in 
the air, Trinity dished out free biscuits and hot chocolate to all students in 
need of a pick me up. 

This also served as a thank you to the students who wouldnΩt let ΨThe Beast 
from the EastΩ get in the way of them making it into school. 

Ψ²Ŝ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎŜŘΦΦΦǇǊƛǎƻƴŜǊǎ 

ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǳǇΦΦΦŦƻǊ 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴƛǝŀƭ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎǎΦΩ 
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This half term has tested many of our Year 11 pupils as they have taken the last 
of their mock exams before their GCSEs this coming summer. There have been 
Maths and English mocks that test everybodyΩs knowledge in the subject through 
to Art and Food that test peopleΩs practical skills at creating a designing a 
masterpiece. 

We can see clearly that our students are ready for whatever this summer throws 
at them as they have taken every test in their stride. We wish them the best of 
luck in the future and as their teachers and mentors weΩll help them every step 
of the way. 
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Yet again we have been impressed by our food students who last term 
successfully completed the practical element of their coursework by 
cooking and presenting two high skilled products of their choice that 
fitted the task they were given. Students worked very hard producing 

some exceptionally high skilled 
dishes that tasted, smelt and 
looked amazing.  Products ranged 
from ravioli, making their own 
pasta, en croute dishes making their own puff pastry and some excellent 
desserts using high skills like spun sugar to decorate.  Miss Coleclough and 
Mrs Cadman could not have been more proud of the achievements of their 
students.  A big well done! 
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On the 26th February we were finally able to take our keenest Year 
9 Science students to visit the world-renowned Jodrell Bank Radio 
Telescope and Discovery Centre after being forced to postpone the 
visit in December due to the snow. During the visit our pupils got to 
take part in workshops run by post-graduate students where they 
learned about how the telescope worked as well as the career & 
study opportunities that working at the Discovery Centre can offer. 
After have a good look at the radio telescope and museum we were 
taken to the centreΩs planetarium where students were shown 
some of the wonders that can currently be seen in the night sky 
above the UK. The journey home was a long one, but it was well 
worth the trip! 

Good enough to eat! Year 11 

dishes from their Food Exam. 
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On Thursday 22nd March, the majority of Year 12 students 
went out for the day to the University of Worcester for the 
annual ΨUCAS Higher Education ConventionΩΦ 

Students commented, ΨΨThe trip was very informative and 
useful; there were over 100 universities at the convention 
with their own stalls.  We could go and ask admission 
tutors questions and get prospectuses for universities that 
we may decide to go to in the near future. Not only were there different universities there, we were also 
fortunate enough to receive a half hour seminar which gave us an insight into UCAS and how we should go about 

writing our personal statement and how we can use the UCAS website to find 
the right course and university for us.έ 

Back at school, Mr Petit did a plenary of the university application process, 
highlighting key dates that must be adhered to.  More on this after AS exams 
leave. 

On behalf of the whole of Year 12, we would like to thank the teachers for 
organising this free trip to the University of Worcester to kick start our 
university application research.  

Back at Trinity students also received guidance on how to set up their Unifrog 
account. Unifrog is an award-winning online platform which helps students 
make intelligent choices about their futures. The universities, FE colleges or 
apprenticeships modules allow students to use their own data to decide which 
route to choose after Sixth Form, hopefully avoiding common decision-making 
mistakes. 
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Despite this being a short half-term, the More Able Sixth Form students in Trinity 
have been busy with Summer School Applications and investigating options for 
University.  On Tuesday 20th March, Mrs McWilliams accompanied a group of nine 
students to the Oxbridge Conference at Edgbaston.  The day enabled students to 
attend talks on a wide range of subjects, many of which our students had not 
considered previously including Materials Science and Human, Social and Political 
Sciences.  There were also many workshops to attend such as; Making a 
Competitive Application, Student Finance and Careers, as well as student 
ambassadors from both universities who were on hand to answer any questions.  

On Tuesday 13th March, Wiktoria M and Megan K attended the Law Faculty Open Day at Oxford and Harris M, 
the Medicine Faculty Open Day.  Additionally, Aaliyah S and Matt B will be joining a two-day residential at ChristΩs 
College Cambridge during the Easter break. Attending events such as these enables students to learn what it is 
like to study these subjects at a university ranked among the best in the world.   

Enrichment opportunities planned for the More Able in other year groups include a debating group for Years 9 
and 10, which will start next term.  After GCSE exams, a trip to ChristΩs College Cambridge has been arranged for 
Year 11s with planned sessions including an introduction to ChristΩs, Post-16 subject choices and how to prepare 
for Year 12.    

The head of Sixth Form, Mr Petit 

showed everybody Unifrog which 

personalises a higher education 

route to those using the service. 
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From Monday 19th March – Friday 23rd March, Trinity 
High School represented Redditch as the Lead School for 
the ΨWorcs Girls CanΩ event. This is a county wide event 
which works alongside the nationwide, ΨThis Girl CanΩ 
campaign. The 10 ambassadors, worked alongside Miss 
Henman to deliver a week of alternative activities to 
encourage girls participation and the impact this can 
have on overall wellbeing. A huge thank you to the 10 
Ambassadors: Courtney B, Meg G, Poppy O, Yasmeen S, 
Cate B, Tyra P, Taianna T, Demi H, Evelien M and Aimee 
N.  

Monday was the launch the campaign which began with a visit from the 
Mayor, Jenny Wheeler. The ambassadors were able to talk to the Mayor 
about this campaign and the activities that they were leading for the rest 
of the week. Lesson 4 then saw the Main Hall be transformed into 
darkness filled with over 150 girls from our school, Arrowvale, 
Birchensale and Woodfield. With glow sticks and music, the girls took 
part in Clubbercise which was delivered by the Sports Partnership for 
Hereford and Worcestershire. Every single girl that took part was 
brilliant, and really enjoyed taking part in something different. Finally, 
Monday was brought to an end with Year 10 taking part in BoxFit, a very 
energetic class, mixing both fitness and boxing techniques. A huge thank 
you to the Sports Partnership for launching the week with fantastic 
activities.  

Tuesday was 
another great day, with lot of activities to inspire the girls. 
Year 9 and 10 girls had the opportunity to work with 
Redditch Tennis and learn some Tennis skills which they 
were able to practice. 24 other girls worked with Sian Sutor 
Freelance Dance specialist, who delivered a brilliant session, 
engaging students in the form of contemporary dance. After 
break, a range of Year 9 and 10 girls worked with Redditch 
Boxing to learn some new skills. Redditch Boxing delivered a 
very energetic session which had the girls learning to box 
against each other and different patterns of movements.  

Wednesday was another day full of martial arts, with Redditch Self Defence coming into school. Year 9 and Year 
11 girls learnt about Self Defence alongside covering topics such as crime in group discussions. The sessions 

showed the girls some movements which they were able to 
have a go at and learning the basic skills involved in Self 
Defence. A huge thank you to Pete from Redditch Self 
Defence, for some brilliant sessions.  

Over half way through the week and this did not stop the 
girls! They worked relentlessly in the Main Hall on the 14 
rowers which were brought into school. They competed 
against their friends and classes in how far they could row, 
with lots of additional rowing races and games. A great 
addition to PE lessons, which showed the girls something 
different outside of the traditional games they would 

usually do. Thursday morning also gave Year 9 and 10 the opportunity to get involved in some football sessions  
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delivered by Redditch Borough FC. This was a session which allowed the girls 
to feel comfortable with all girls and show off their football skills. Thursday 
afternoon we also invited in Lindsey Allen, an award winning instructor, who 
delivered a session of ΨAlign and DefineΩΦ This was a functional movement 
class, aimed at improving posture, flexibility and movement as well as core 
strength. The Year 9 girls involved thoroughly enjoyed the class and loved the 
different approach to movement within the class. 

Friday was the final day of the campaign which continued the alternative 
games and activities in PE lessons. The rowing continued with some girls 
within their PE lessons, but 
we also had more outside 
clubs into school for the 

final few sessions. Worcester Warriors came and delivered 
sessions to Year 9 and 10, there were some brilliant work from 
the girls and it opened their eyes to Rugby without any boys! 
The girls were confident in their ability and it was great to see 
so many of them getting involved and trying new things. Sian 
Sutor, Freelance Dance was also back in school for a second 
session which was hugely popular with the girls. They worked on a range of movements to put towards their own 
routines and worked as smaller groups to put together some skills of their own. It was brilliant to see so many 
students involved and performing in front of others, which was brilliant skills for the girls to work on.  

Finally, the week ended in the Sport Relief Colour Run. This 
gave the girls and boys across all years the opportunity to get 
involved in something different. It was a brilliant afternoon 
with lots of students taking on the challenge of running the 
sport relief mile, whilst dodging the coloured paint! Thank 

you to everyone 
involved for a 
brilliant week.  

 

 

 

 

 

LƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΥ  

Lindsey Allen Fitness – see website for details 
http://www.lindseyallenfitness.co.uk/align-define/  
Redditch Self Defence – see website for details 
http://redditchselfdefence.co.uk/ 
Redditch Boxing – see website for details  
http://redditchboxing.co.uk/  
Redditch Borough FC 
https://redditchboroughfc.teamapp.com  
Sian Sutor, Freelance Dance 
https://www.facebook.com/siansutorfreelancedance/ 
 
 

http://www.lindseyallenfitness.co.uk/align-define/
http://redditchselfdefence.co.uk/
http://redditchboxing.co.uk/
https://redditchboroughfc.teamapp.com


SCHOOL NEWS 

¢IL{ DLw[ /!b 

From the 19th to the 23rd of March, Trinity High School were the hosts for Worcestershire Girls Can, a stem of the 
This Girl Can initiative. This created a week of fun sports that are completely out of the norm for most girls 
including Boxing, Tennis, Self Defense and Dance to name a few. 

Many people were invited to take part in the event and share the fun with the school including local MP Rachel 
Maclean and Redditch Mayor Jenny Wheeler with her husband Steve. 

The Mayor opened the event getting the week off to a 
cracking start. She took the time to speak with the girls and 
staff at the school and gave a short speech expressing how 
she was Ψvery keen to see girls become more activeΩΦ She also 
discussed how important it is not to focus too much on the 
competitive side of sport and to enjoy each sport for what it 
is which is something a lot of students tend to forget about 
when put in teams against their peers. 

After a brilliant first day we made it into The Standard, the 
edition dating the 23rd of March, and are proud to see our 
girls showing what they are made of for all of Redditch to 
see. 

The week that followed was full of many different events, each of them getting glowing reviews from everybody 
that took part. Clubbercise was one that was hard to miss, with the booming beats echoing around the whole 
building. We also uncovered some future Rugby stars with many students surprised and ecstatic with how good 
they were. 

And of course, we had to end on a high note! When the final bell rang on Friday it was time for a Colour Run. 
Both boys and girls raced around the field and powder paints were being flung left right and centre getting both 
the students and the teachers very messy indeed. ItΩs no wonder that many members of staff preferred to watch 
from the inside! 

It just goes to show that itΩs not about how good you are or how high your team scores; although cliché, itΩs 
about the fun youΩre having while youΩre at it. 

Miss Davidson 
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Over forty students recently made the trip to Cheltenham 
to see the touring production of Willy Russell's .ƭƻƻŘ 
.ǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ this half-term, as part of their GCSE English 
Literature studies for which the play forms an integral part 
of their examinations. Despite the performance taking 
place during the Cheltenham racing festival we made it in 
good time to the theatre by coach (even including some 
singing along the way which brought much pleasure to Mr 
Joy's ears), and the students had time to enjoy a snack and 
drink in the theatre before taking their seats for the 
show. The students were a credit to themselves and the 
school all the way through the performance, watching intently and laughing along at the play's funny moments - 
not to mention gasping at the more dramatic moments too. Returning to school the students seem to have 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience, and mini-reviews provided by some who attended the show include: 'The 

play was very entertaining and brought out a mix of emotions,' 'it 
brought the play to life' and that it was an 'unforgettable 
experience.' High praise indeed. We look forward to taking the 

students on more experiences like this in the near future, and thanks to all who helped organise the day.  
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Hi, my name is Eloise and I participated in the BBC School Report 
2018. It was such a great experience and I know for a fact that 
everybody who took part had an amazing day. At the start of the 
day, when everybody was arriving, we ate breakfast around a huge, 
conference-like table whilst scanning the different newspapers, 
trying to find suitable articles we could report about. We wanted to 
report about the things we thought were important to society and at 
Trinity, for example - how exams can lead to mental health issues. 

After doing so we then planned out in our groups what we were 
going to report about. We then wrote different questions down separately, and prepared our interviews with the 

teachers and students. Me and the others in my group ventured around 
to where Mr Stewart, the Deputy Head, was expecting us. We 
interviewed him on the implications of exams and how they can lead to 
mental health issues. After writing up our articles it was that time of 
the day when everybody rushed around trying to tie everything 
together. Our editors were busy editing our news stories, fishing for 
mistakes, reporters went out filming the weather and sports and others 
were writing out cue cards. 

When it was our final hour it was time to film. We had our four main 
news presenters looking rather dashing on the panel, reporters 
at the back on computers (acting as if they work for the BBC) 
and everyone was ready and set to film. What a success it was! 

At the end of the day we all had a photo taken holding up our 
well-earned certificates which we were all proud of. In my 
opinion this has been one of the best opportunities I have ever 
had and IΩm looking forward to participate next year, and so 
should you! 

The theatre was almost as impressive as the performance! 

ΨΦΦΦƛǘ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƻ ƭƛŦŜΦΦΦΩ 
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March 15th brought the opportunity for students to show off their reporting skills during BBC School Report, an 
annual event where various schools across the UK partner with the BBC to get children into researching a writing 
for the news. Here are some fantastic examples of some of the reports that were written. 

There are also videoed interviews and the full report on our own webpage: http://frog.trinity.networcs.net/
index.phtml?d=208149 

DONALD TRUMPΩS $21 BILLION WALL 
Directed by Joe 

Trump is currently shopping for a $21bn, 30ft wall. It seems that U.S 
President Donald Trump has kept true to his word by building a wall 
around the southern border of Mexico, although Mexican 
Government officials have stated that they will not be paying for the 
wall. So Donald Trump is relying on Congress now. 

Mr Trump instructed builders to make a wall that is άphysically 
imposingέ and άaesthetically pleasingέΣ whilst keeping in mind it 
should be hard to scale, even with climbing aids such as grappling 
hooks. The eight prototypes that Mr Trump has been shown were 
made of different materials and had flaws but also strengths. Some were made out of concrete but most were 
made out of steel. 

In our study 84% of people we asked would rather Mr Trump not build the wall and instead put it towards 
healthcare or education. 

Donald Trump was accompanied by Border Control and will soon choose his favoured wall. Even so, it will still 
take a long time to gain funding from Congress if he wants to go ahead with his plans. The wall will take 3.5 years 
to build around the 1,500 miles of land the wall will cover. 

GAMING ADDICTION – A REAL DISORDER?  

Written by Harvey and Thayab 

Video games can be a good way for an adult or child to come out of their 
shell or escape from the stresses of life. Recent evidence gathered by 
Razer tells us that games in healthy amounts, gaming can help children 
lighten depression, increase vision, improve the ability to multi-task and 
help with decision-making skills.  

This sounds good but it is not always the best thing. Online gaming is also 
linked to obesity, depression, poor grades, addictive behaviour and 
increased aggressive or violent behaviour. 

Gaming addiction is to be listed as a mental health condition for the first 
time by the World Health Organisation. Video games played on 

smartphones, tablets, computers and consoles should be played for a maximum of 2 hours according to 
researchers. Recent figures indicate that games are played by more than two thirds of children and a substantial 
number adults. This includes 38% in the UK, 64% in France 56% in Germany and 44%  in Spain.  

We interviewed Mr Green about this subject and he said that if something is seen as an addiction then it should 
be classed as a disorder, but it is not as bad as the media portrays it. 

Last year, nearly 30 papers were written about the effect of gaming. According to The Guardian they all opposed 
the gaming disorder classification. They said there was a lack of evidence and the researchers paid more 
attention to the small number of gamers that do have a problem.  

What does this mean for Mexico and US 

relations? 

(Above) The annual Insomnia gaming 

festival, here children gather to try out 

the newest games. 

http://frog.trinity.networcs.net/index.phtml?d=208149
http://frog.trinity.networcs.net/index.phtml?d=208149
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjZnYTxl_jZAhVHlxQKHeE1BLwQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.inquisitr.com%2F4825417%2Fborder-wall-prototypes-finally-revealed-as-donald-trump-visit-mexico-u-s-l
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiq0YqGm_jZAhWLQBQKHZqCBZsQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fmashable.com%2F2015%2F07%2F02%2Faustralia-queer-gaming-festival%2F&psig=AOvVaw38rD3CpXFjMf0KbebJuE6i&ust
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HOW SOCIAL MEDIA AFFECTS STUDENTS  
Mental health crisis in schools 

The use of social media can have negative impacts on studentsΩ self-esteem. Two out of three students feel 
pressure to look good on the internet, according to the Australian Psychology Society. There are also more 
extreme situations such as bullying and being peer pressured into sexting. People can also feel pressured into 
acting like certain stereo types. Mr Jordan said that άpeople are so easy to be affected because of the amount of 
people already using and being peer pressured into getting social media.έ 

Even if people choose to ΨsextΩ it can still have negative impacts. It can cause anxiety and fear that people will 
think less of you. Social media also allows people to bully outside of school. Mr Brooks said άthere is a lot of 
pressure on teenagers because of this.έ 

One third of teens have been bullied or affected in a negative 
way on social media. This affects studentsΩ class work and 
education due to being a victim of the situations that may 
happen on social media. This may cause problems with mental 
health such as depression and anxiety. 

There are many social media platforms where these problems can occur, such as Facebook, Twitter, Snapchat and 
Instagram. This happens all the time and will most likely not stop until social media starts making changes to stop 
this which they are beginning to do. 

People can easily find a fault in someoneΩs life and make them feel bad or anxious about it. They do this through 
messaging or exposing this person on several social media platforms.  

 

EXAMS LINK TO MENTAL HEALTH?  
Reported by Eloise and Divna  

With GCSEΩs coming up over the course of the summer, the question rises once again; are exams putting too 
much stress on students resulting in mental health issues?  

Figures released by Childline show that more than 1,000 counselling sessions were provided to teenagers worried 
about their grades in the last financial year, a rise of more than a fifth (21%) over the last two years. However, 
other reports showed that being active can massively reduce the amount of stress being put upon students. 
According to our sources, exam stress is an issue which has affected a number of students across the UK and has 
had a huge negative impact on GSCE grades. 

Today, we interviewed the deputy head teacher of Trinity High School, Mr Stewart, as well as the Head of the 
English faculty, Miss Wilkinson, to get their input and opinions on how exams 
can cause mental health issues. During the interview, Mr Stewart stated that άa 
good way to reduce the amount of stress building up on students is to be more 
active and play more sportsέΦ However, when speaking to Miss Wilkinson she 
suggested that άstudents shouldnΩt just play sports to reduce stress but do 
what makes them happy such as art, music and reading.  

We also interviewed a Year 11 student of Trinity High School called Patrick who 
said that άduring my mock exams I felt really pressured and couldnΩt focus 
when I was in the test. I was really stressed out. I told my friends and they 
persuaded me to play more sports. This helped me overcome my nerves and 
relieve my stressέΦ  

Mental health issues have a huge impact on studentΩs everyday life and itΩs 
important that their voices are heard. 

  

Throughout exams itΩs important 

to stay calm and take time to 

yourself to de-stress every now 

and then. 

ΨhƴŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ƻŦ ǘŜŜƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 

ōǳƭƭƛŜŘ ƻǊ ŀũŜŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜƎŀǝǾŜ 

ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀΦΩ 
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²ŀȅǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ŜȄŀƳ ǎǘǊŜǎǎΥ  

ωYŜŜǇ ŀ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜŘ ŘƛŜǘΤ A balanced diet is vital for a teenagerΩs health, and can help them to feel well during 
exam periods.  

ωDŜǘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǎƭŜŜǇΤ Good sleep will improve thinking and concentration. Most teenagers need between 8 and 
10 hours sleep a night. Cramming revision all night before an exam is usually a bad idea. Sleep will benefit your 
child far more than a few hours of panicky last-minute study.  

ωDŜǘ ƘŜƭǇΤ Make sure you have help with learning and revising. Knowing there is help available can reduce the 
stress, making you more comfortable at the exam time.  

ω¢ŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ŜȄŀƳ ǎǘǊŜǎǎΤ Talking about your problems and why you are nervous can make you more relaxed. 
Nervousness is a natural reaction to exams. The key is to put these nerves to positive use.  

ω5ƻƴϥǘ ŀŘŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǎǎǳǊŜΤ Do not over focus on anything else during exam time, it can lead to breakdowns 
and even more stress which is never good.  

ωaŀƪŜ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘǊŜŀǘǎΤ Try treating yourself in between revision sessions (every 30 minutes). 

 
 
 
 

NOTICES 

нлмт 9·!a w9{¦[¢{ 

GCSE, AS and A Level certificates for the summer exams are ready to be collected from the school. 

Inform any past students you may know that need to collect their certificates as we only hold them for 12 
months before they are destroyed. 

 

It± .hh{¢9w{ 

Year 9 (girls only) will be due to received their booster HPV vaccination on Friday 25th May. A letter will be sent 
home with details after the Easter break.   

 

5hC9 5!¢9{ Chw ¢I9 5L!w¸ 

HereΩs what to look out for in 2018: 

¶ Bronze Practice Expedition in Malvern   - Thursday 26th - Saturday 28th April 

¶ Bronze Assessed Expedition in the Peak District  - Sunday 1st -  Tuesday 3rd July 

¶ Silver Assessed Expedition in the Peak District  - Tuesday 3rd - Friday 6th July 



SPORTS 

¢I9 9b5 hC ¢I9 [Lb9 
The Trinity Sixth Form football team bowed out of the county cup at the Quarter Final stage before half term. We 
suffered a tough draw against The Chase from Malvern when away from home was one step too far. This was a 
hard knock for Trinity, who beat Bewdley in the previous round via a thrilling penalty shootout.  
 
On a very boggy pitch Trinity struggled to get any rhythm in the first half and conceded a goal through a penalty 
kick. Half time: Chase 1-0 Trinity. Trinity went more attacking in search of an equaliser late on and went close on 
a number of occasions. TrinityΩs more positive approach unfortunately was their downfall and were handed a 
sucker punch when a long free kick from the striker was cruelly deflected into the Trinity net as it skidded off the 
surface. 2-0. A late breakaway condemned Trinity to defeat and unfortunately put an end to their impressive cup 
run for this year. 
 
Mr Rogers 
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Year 9 Trinity High School students Finlay D, Toby S and Luke T joined Prince 
Harry and 10,000 other supporters to watch England take part in an open training 
session at Twickenham Stadium on Friday 16th February 2018. The mini bus 
departed from Trinity at the eye watering time of 6:30am and by the time we 
arrived at Twickenham the lads had just woken up! Supporters from grassroots 
clubs and schools from all over England, alongside local residents, attended the 
session as the squad continued preparations for their NatWest 6 Nations game 
against Scotland at Murrayfield, which unfortunately ended in defeat.  

 

The interactive session led by head 
coach Eddie Jones, gave a great 
insight to how an elite team train 
and what is expected of 
professional sports people. Jones was able to explain the structure 
of the session throughout via microphone to the crowd. It was a 
unique opportunity for the students to see their heroes in action 
and get selfies with their favorite players after the session. Our 
thanks go to Mr White for giving up his time to take us and to Mr 
Rogers for organising the trip. 

Toby with New Zealand born 

Ben TeΩo! 



STAR STUDENTS 
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The following students have been awarded star students for the second half of the Spring term for their progress, 
effort and achievement. 
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Geography Suzy - 11MEA 

History Morgan - 11LK 

Psychology Nathan - 13PM 

RE  Kiana - 10KSD 

French Izzie - 10JRS 

German Ellie - 9ACA 

Spanish Jack - 9KIB 

3D Art Yasmin - 11LK 

Fine Art  Hannah - 11EFP 

Child Development Zaynab - 11TNH 

Food Kira - 10DB 

Health & Social Care Paige - 10GEA 

Photography Rachel - 11VGT 

Resistant Materials Numaan - 10JRS 

KS5 ADT Tia - 12CHC 

English Language Suhana - 11TNH 

English Literature Cheyann - 10AJH 

Media Studies Daniel - 10JWI 

KS5 English Jack - 13MK 

Biology Abby - 11VGT 

Chemistry Ella - 10SGG 

Physics Eleanor - 9ACA 

KS5 Science Rory - 13PM 

Drama George - 11LGP 

Music Katie - 10JWI 

Performing Arts Matthew - 11LK 

PE - Boys Mirchell - 11DLE 

PE - Girls Senerife - 9KIB 

PE Examinations Benjamin - 10AJH 

KS5 PEPA Amy - 13PM 

Upskilling Kacper - 9CMO 

ICT KS3 Natasha - 9MPD 

ICT KS4 Humarah - 11TNH 

GCSE Computing Ignotas - 11JAA 

Accountancy Samuel - 12NBU 

Business Studies Benjamin - 11TNH 

KS5 BICTAs Aiden - 12CHC 

Maths Year 9 Summer - 9ACA 

Maths  Year 10 Shamiso - 10AMS 

Maths  Year 11 Millie - 11DLE 

Maths KS5 Alex - 13MK 

Sixth Form Tia - 12CHC 
Leah - 13MK 

Bridge Adam - 11SWA 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fclipart-gold-firework-1.html&psig=AOvVaw174pSwg6sADAL3QSjvFjRE&ust=1521733771379417
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fclipart-gold-firework-1.html&psig=AOvVaw174pSwg6sADAL3QSjvFjRE&ust=1521733771379417
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fclipart-gold-firework-1.html&psig=AOvVaw174pSwg6sADAL3QSjvFjRE&ust=1521733771379417
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clker.com%2Fclipart-gold-firework-1.html&psig=AOvVaw174pSwg6sADAL3QSjvFjRE&ust=1521733771379417


Welcome to your e-praise bulletin.  This term we have awarded the following epraise points.  Top 10 students 
and tutor groups listed below. 

{¢¦59b¢{ [9!59w.h!w5   ¢¦¢hw Dwh¦t [9!59w.h!w5 

Elizabeth  9MGL   9CMO  

Samuel   9SHB   9KAB 

Habiba    9CMO   9MGL 

Kacper   9CMO   9ACA 

Hannah   9AJH   9JPB 

Lily   9MGL   9MPD 

Joshua   9ACA   9KIB 

Gabriela  9ACA   9SHB 

Toby   9CMO   9FBG  

Sophie   9KAB   10AJH 

   

 
Ih¦{9 thLb¢{               ¸9!w Dwh¦t thLb¢{ 

1st Place Malvern 

    

2nd Place Bredon 

  

3rd Place Kinver 

¶ 29th March   -  Half term 

¶ 30th March – мрth April -  Easter Holiday 

¶ 16th April   -  School reopens 8:45 

¶ 14th May   -  Yr12 AS Study Leave 

¶ 14th-25th May  -  Sixth Form Summer Exams 

¶ 25th May   -  Yr13 Leavers Day 

¶ 25th May   -  End of half term 

¶ 28th May—мst June  -  Half term 

¶ 4th June   -  School reopens 8:45 

 

Excellence for All 
Trinity High School & Sixth Form Centre 

Easemore Road, Redditch, Worcestershire, B98 8HB 

Tel: 01527 585859 / Fax: 01527 65587 / office@trinityhigh.net 

www.trinity.worcs.sch.uk 

EPRAISE NEWS 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjx1q3GyMjZAhXFxRQKHXwGC00QjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpsionlinestore.com%2Fmd-tax-preparers-competency-exam-review%2F&psig=AOvVaw0mU02sRZ94mhWgm4oeSUxv&ust=1519


NOTICES 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjYiIyo5OvZAhXCzxQKHVVDBhcQjRwIBg&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhandsomefrank.com%2F2013%2F10%2Fjean-jullien-nspcc-work&psig=AOvVaw28oqhQ-Y9fWjaCzFu-LBq8&ust=152111584063753


NOTICES 

 



NOTICES 

 



NOTICES 

 



NOTICES 

 


